Cascade Public Library Board of Trustees Minutes
Tuesday, July 9, 2024 (4:30pm)
Cascade City Hall Council Chambers
320 1st Avenue W, Cascade Iowa
Present:  Kane, Recker, Balster, Gleason

1. Call to Order: Recker called the meeting to order at 4:31pm. 
2. Approval of the Agenda: Balster motioned to approve the agenda; Gleason seconded. All approved. 
3. Approval of the Minutes of the June 11, 2024, library board meeting: Gleason moved to approve Balster seconded. All approved.
4. Public Comment: No public comment.
5. Welcome New Library Board Members: Gleason and Balster were welcomed to the library board. Their service is appreciated.
6. Budget Reports: Budget reports were reviewed. This month there are two reports from Community Foundation of Greater Dubuque on the Endowment.
7. Bills: Bills were reviewed. Kane informed the board that there was an additional bill from HGTV in the amount of $19.00 to add to the bills for the month of July. Kane also informed the library board that next month’s bills we will be paying the renewal on Bridges (Libby by Overdrive) in the amount of $863.00. Balster moved to pay the bills. Gleason seconded the motion. All approved.
8. Circulation Statistics: 4610 items were circulated in the month of June. This number includes print as well as digital items.1674 people entered the library in the month of June.
9. Future Building Project: A furniture meeting was held at Pigott. Recker, Kane, and the City Administrator were in attendance. Pigott will be paying a visit to the site. Library staff will also pay a visit to the site. 
10. Friends of the Library update: The Friends of the Library will have a lemonade stand for Hometown Days. Kathyrn Balster will serve as the Library Board representative to the Friends Executive Committee.
11. Programming/Upcoming Events/Librarians Calendar:  Kane reported on the programs offered in the month of July.  Kane also reported that she will take a vacation from July 16 – July 22 and will return on July 23. Kane arranged with staff to cover all hours at the library.
12. Moving plans were discussed. Kane shared a quote from Coakley. Kane will forward the quote to Library board members after the meeting. Moving plans were discussed.
13. Summer Reading Program: Kane reported that we have record sign up for Summer Reading this year. In years past we have averaged 125. This year we have had 182 participants sign up for the program. 
14. Other: Marie Thomas has left the board. Applications of interest are due by Wednesday, July 17.
15. Adjournment: Balster moved to adjourn. Gleason seconded. All approved. Meeting adjourned at 5:08pm.
16. Next Meeting: Tuesday, August 6 at 4:30pm.

